The Jewell City Council met in Special Session Thursday, February 29, 2024 at the Jewell City Hall
starting at 3:30 p.m. Mayor Mickey Walker called the meeting to order with Council Members:
Loyal Winborn, Scott Rohloff, Aaron Boor, Steve Butler, and Chris Gunderson present. City
Attorney Justin Deppe was also present.

APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA: Gunderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda which
included:

e Approval of the agenda for February 29, 2024
Rohloff seconded the motion. Roll Call 5—0. Motion carried.

2024-2025 BUDGET: The revenues and expenses were reviewed. The Main Street Project’s G.O
Bond was discussed at length. The benefits and cons of the varying options on how to proceed
with the budget were considered heavily. The council members each expressed what they
believed to be in the best interests of the City of Jewell. Boor then made a motion to levy for the
amount $94,089.31 to pay off 2024-2025’s bond payment. The motion was seconded by
Gunderson. Roll Call 4—1. Gunderson-aye, Rohloff-aye, Winborn-nay, Butler-aye, and Boor-aye.
Motion carried.

SETTING PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE 2024-2024 BUDGET TAX NOTICE: Gunderson made a motion
to set the public hearing tax notice for the 2024-2025 budget at Jewell City Hall on April 8, 2024
at 7:05 p.m. As a result of the new mandated requirements, the regular city council meeting will
be changed to 7:20 p.m. that evening.

ADJOURN: Rohloff made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Butler seconded the motion. Roll Call
5—0. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 4:51 p.m.
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